From: <u>Joel Foreman</u>
To: <u>Troy Crews</u>

Cc: Melissa Garber; pboartfield@uscold.com

Subject: RE: Cold Storage Expansion

Date: Friday, May 6, 2022 2:18:19 PM

It sounds to me like we just need to reflect the new contractor on an amended application but it doesn't seem to me we should have to collect a second fee.

If you think I'm missing anything, please let me know.

Thanks,

Joel

Joel F. Foreman

County Attorney
Columbia County, Florida
p. 386-752-8420
jforeman@columbiacountyfla.com
www.columbiacountyfla.com

Florida's Government in the Sunshine Law (the "Sunshine Law") prohibits any gathering (including via electronic mail) of two or more members of the same board, outside of a duly noticed meeting, to discuss some matter which will foreseeably come before that board for action. Therefore, if replying to this correspondence please be aware of who the addressees are to avoid an inadvertent violation of the Sunshine Law. Also, please note that electronic mail sent or received by elected officials or staff for Columbia County may be public records in accordance with Chapter 119, Florida Statutes The information contained in this transmission may contain information that is privileged, confidential or otherwise protected under State and Federal law. It is intended only for the use of the person(s) named above. If you are not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any review, dissemination, distribution or duplication of this communication is strictly prohibited. If you are not the intended recipient, please contact the sender by reply e-mail or phone and destroy all copies of the original message. If the reader of this email is not the intended recipient or the employee or agent responsible for delivering the message to the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution, or copying of this communication is strictly prohibited. If you have received this communication in error, please delete this email, destroy any hard copies thereof, and notify the sender immediately.

From: Troy Crews <troy_crews@columbiacountyfla.com>

Sent: Friday, May 6, 2022 1:32 PM

To: Joel Foreman <jforeman@columbiacountyfla.com>

Cc: Melissa Garber <mgarber@columbiacountyfla.com>; pboartfield@uscold.com

Subject: Cold Storage Expansion

Mr. Foreman, we have a permit issued for an expansion at U.S.Cold storage. Per the owners the contractor is no longer on the job, and they have acquired a new contractor.

Normally we would get the letter from the owner, close existing permit and issue a new one. In this case we have verified that U.S. Cold paid the fees themselves for the permit. The question I have is can I transfer this permit to the new contractor and not asses new fees due to the fact that the

owner paid the fees. I will still get the letter from owner stating original contractor is relieved from the project. Please advise.